
 

 

 
Minutes 

Traffic and Circulation Committee Meeting 
Thursday, April 13th, 2017, at the NCSD Board Room at 148 South Wilson 

 
10:00 to 12:00 am 

 
Present:  Peggy Cox, Clyde Cruise, Bob McGill, Gary Spellbring, Jeanne Taylor, Dan Woodson 

 
Supervisors Office:  Caleb Mott 

 
Public Works:  Michelle Matson 

 
Public:  Kit Carter, Richard Malvarose, Jere Schafer 
 
Public comments:  Sign on Dana School island has been destroyed.  Flashing pavement lights at that 
location may be installed in the next 18 months. 
 
Public Works Updates:  OTNA street light bulbs are being replaced. Next week the yield signs on 
Bennet will be installed.  Public Works is considering hiring a consultant to analyze the Tefft 
Interchange Complex traffic signal situation. 
  
 
New Business 

 

a) Request for parking restrictions on west side of South Frontage Road at Tefft and north side of Storey near South  Frontage Road. 
As a first step edge markings will be applied to Storey Street to enable sight distance observation. 
Public Works will consider limited parking on S. Frontage and Tefft. 
 

b) Revisit speed limits and signage along Willow between Pomeroy and Via Concha. 
Considerable time was spent explaining the actions that have been taken. Public Works indicated that 
that the westbound sign on Willow at Via Concha, will be relocated further to the east and an advisory 
speed sign will be added after a speed survey is made to determine the advisory speed. These 
changes are expected to occur in May. Further observations will be made to determine the 
effectiveness of the actions. 

 
Old Business     
 

a) Update on Spring paving contract. Is it approved? Can we get the contractors schedule when available. 

Contract is approved and bid opening will be on April 20. Construction schedule will be available. 
 

b) Status of providing painted crossing lane at the intersection of Thompson and Chestnut. 

Pedestrian counts were made. The count was less than required to warrant crosswalks. No action will 
be taken. 

 
c) Request for more Bicycle lane signage on Orchard Road. 

Public Works indicates that some Share the Road signs may be missing and they will try to find them. 
 



 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Next Meeting May 11, 2017? 
 
 

 


